TOWN OF HARWINTON RECREATION COMMISSION MONDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2013

Members Present: Michael Flowers, Sabrina Janco, Bruce Wilcox, Steve Graboski,

Wayne Delmonte

Also Present: Suzanne Stich

Meeting called to order by Chairman, Michael Flowers.

Minutes of the April meeting were accepted on a motion by Wayne Delmonte, second by Steve Graboski, so moved.

## **Director Report:**

Suzanne Stich reported we had a very busy summer. We had two outdoor movie nights, and two outdoor concerts at the Town Hall Gazebo. New this summer was Pickleball with an excellent response. Camp registrations were at the normal level and we added an extra week of camp.

The fall program schedule is underway with afterschool and adult programs. Project Graduation meetings have begun with parents of the senior class.

There was a great turnout at the "Trunk or Treat" with almost 30 vehicles and approximately 500 in attendance. Thank you to all those who helped make this happen, including commissioners, John Goodno and Steve Graboski.

Coming up are: Friday Night Live for 6<sup>th</sup> & 7<sup>th</sup> graders on 11/15, Turkey Shoot on 11/22, Kids Movie Night Out on 12/6, and the Hometown Holiday Celebration on 12/7. Volunteers are needed for all of these events.

The Town now has an ASCAP license allowing us to play music at Town events (both live and recorded).

## Chairman Report:

Michael Flowers reported that commission terms have expired or will expire next month for Steve Graboski and Bruce Wilcox. Motion by Steve Graboski to recommend the re-appointment of Bruce Wilcox to another term on the Recreation Commission. Second by Sabrina Janco, so moved. Motion by Sabrina Janco to recommend the re-appointment of Steve Graboski to another term on the Recreation Commission. Second by Wayne Delmonte, so moved.

## **HYSA Report:**

Wayne Delmonte reported that the Fall Baseball and Fall Soccer seasons are ending. Basketball registrations are taking place.

A swing set has been ordered for the play scape at the Sports Complex.

The new field hockey program got off to a good start in its first season.

HYSA will run the food concession at the Hometown Holiday Celebration on December 7.

## Other Business:

Steve Graboski shared information about the proposed turf field at Lewis Mills High School. The Board of Education will send this to referendum in January.

Meeting adjourned on a motion by Sabrina Janco, second by Wayne Delmonte, so moved.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne R. Stich

RECEIVED FOR RECORD AT HARWINTON CT ON 11-13-13 AT 9:00 Am ATTEST NANCY E. ELDRIDGE TOWN CLERK